Dear MIT Postdoctoral Scholars:

We are delighted to announce that an important program to help faculty and staff who need temporary assistance with childcare or eldercare has been extended to postdoctoral fellows.  As of January 1, 2008, postdoctoral fellows will have access to backup childcare and eldercare referrals through Parents in a Pinch, Inc., and its partner eldercare organization, HouseWorks.  This backup care program offers referrals to screened and trained in-home caregivers to assist when you are faced with the need for temporary support with eldercare or childcare responsibilities.  MIT covers all registration and placement fees of the agency; participants are responsible only for caregiver fees.  Eldercare providers are available to offer companionship, meal preparation, light housekeeping, prompts for medications, or to accompany an elder to a doctor's appointment.  Childcare providers are available to assist when normal childcare or school arrangements are disrupted by school closings, vacations, or the illness of the regular child-care provider, or on occasions when a child is mildly ill.

You may request up to ten childcare and/or eldercare referrals annually without being charged any registration or placement fees.  Participants are responsible for paying the child and elder caregivers the established hourly rate, which is $15.00 per hour (with a minimum of four hours per day), plus, in the case of elder care only, reimbursement for the caregiver’s round-trip transportation costs of $.50 per mile, up to a maximum of $20.00 per day.
You must pre-register with the MIT Center for Work, Family and Personal Life before you can receive service from Parents in a Pinch. Be aware that it generally takes at least 3 business days for your name to get into the registration system at Parents in a Pinch.  MIT participants are urged to pre-register immediately.  Pre-registration does not confer any obligation to participate in this program.  Attached is a pre-registration form or go to the link below to register online.

The backup care program is administered by the Center for Work, Family and Personal Life, within MIT's Department of Human Resources. Program details are available from the Center's website at http://hrweb.mit.edu/worklife/backupChild.html.  At this web site can be found an online pre-registration form and a link to Frequently Asked Questions for care child and elder care.
Sincerely,
Marilyn Smith and Debra Martin

Staff Administrators to the MIT Postdoctoral Scholars Advisory Council
